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December 20, 2012
1:30-3:30 PM
Workgroup Membership Attendance

	Grace Whitney-HSCO- co-chair
	x
	Kareena DuPlessis- Child Dev. Info Line
	

	Marge Chambers –DPH- co-chair
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	Sherry Linton – staff
	x
	Melissa Mendez-Wheeler Clinic
	

	Rob Zavoski-DSS
	
	Linda Miklos-HS Ed Connection
	x

	Elizabeth Bicio-Advanced Behavioral Health, Inc.
	
	Joanna Douglass- UCONN School of Dentistry
	

	Judith Myers-CHDI
	x
	
	

	Angela Crowley-Yale 
	x
	
	

	
	
	
	


	Topics of Discussion
	Recommendations
	Action Steps

	Introductions

Members present offered brief intros.
Cabinet Update
As a result of Cabinet meeting scheduled for earlier in the day being cancelled, no new updates on relevant topics such as QRIS and Home Visiting that were on the Cabinet meeting agenda for presentation.  

Group informed that the Appropriations Committee is in the process of planning an Early Childhood Forum that will center on Results Based Accountability presentations.  The group informed that initial planning conversations on the forum did include a focus on the First 1000 Days of children’s lives with the underpinnings of health being at the nucleus of that discussion.
Quality Enhancement (QE) Funding & Health
Licensing Study

Grace provided the group with an update on the plans underway for SDE to work with the National Association for Regulatory Administration (NARA) on a Childcare Licensing Study in CT.  Contracts are in development, with the scope of the intended work still being refined.  The expectation is that a needs assessment of CT’s current licensing system will drive the extent of the follow up work.  The development of interpretive guidelines for the CT regulations is also being discussed.  Catalysts for this work include the recent Child Health and Development Institute (CHDI) report on the status of CT’s childcare and the fact that while Connecticut ranks 10th in the country for the strength of its childcare regulations, CT ranks 49th in the country with the oversight and monitoring of those regulations.

Mental Health Supports

Grace also provided the group with a brief update on the quality enhancement funds being committed to mental health supports to family child care.  She informed the group that these funds are geared toward improving settings serving infant and toddlers and developing informative materials that offer supports to family child care providers.
Medication Administration Training

Judith and Angela jointly provided the historical work of medication administration trainings that they have been involved in, and an update on the work being conducted as an outcome of the QE funding.

First noted was the extent of non-compliance that was identified in initial studies.  Some Child Care Development ARRA funds were dedicated to medication administration curriculum development and train the trainer workshops  in an effort to address the issues of non-compliance.  In 2011 a partnership was developed with Charts-a-Course to develop a system for medication administration training.  In a new CHDI funded grant, more work was focused on system development. , and 19 schools of Nursing were identified as potential regional training hubs.  Faculty from the eight schools participated in a Train the Trainer workshop in 2012 and began to explore training within their schools and collaborative relationships with early childhood sites where students and providers could participated in joint training sessions.

Early Childhood Comprehensive Systems (ECCS)Grant Discussion
Marge provided the group with an update on the ECCS grant that is currently overseen by the Department of Health.  She confirmed that the grant is for $150 K that has been committed to work being conducted by the VNA, with DPH having administrative oversight.
Miscellaneous 
Judith provided an update on CHDI initiative on the horizon that includes,
· Aggregating more and better data from health forms that can be transferred into databases that are accessible by communities.  This initiative is been developed in partnership with the Graustein Memorial Fund.
· A review of expanding the use of electronic medical records.
Next Steps
Continue to map and connect the work being conducted in CT around early childhood education and Health to develop a work plan that informs the current early childhood systems planning.
Determine regular meeting schedule.
	Sherry to keep the group posted if relevant outcomes emerge prior to next meeting.

Sherry to keep the group updated on the evolution of the forum.

Grace, as the SDE point person for this work, will keep the workgroup posted.

Workgroup member shared a website resource,  http://www.kidsmentalhealth.org/
that addresses trauma, schools and early childhood education.

The point was stressed that this work needs to be linked to the Early Childhood Consultation Project (ECCP) and the work being done with infant mental health competencies.

The need was also identified for a more user-friendly ECCP website that specifically addresses infants and toddlers.

The following next steps were identified moving forward with QE funding,

· Curriculum enhancement, which includes voice over narration in English and Spanish, translation of all trainee materials
· Establishment of a long term Strategic planning group.

The need was also identified for training in Spanish.

Sustainable on-going support is also needed.

Additional follow up is needed on the status of the ECCS grant funding.  Marge did indicate that the future of the grant is uncertain.

Those present indicated that Thursday mornings 9-11am may be ideal for meeting options.


	Expressed desire to have a posting of the initiatives being funded by the QE dollars.

Sherry to send a doodle to the Team to determine next meeting, and possibly a regular schedule of meetings.




